
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
       

               22 July 2008 
 
 
 
To:  The Supervising Officer, Ministry of Education and Human Resources 
 
 

Private Notice Question 
 
    I have to inform you that the Honourable Leader of the Opposition,  Mr  
Paul  Raymond  Bérenger, GCSK, MP, has  given  notice  of  the  following  
Private Notice Question which he proposes to put to the Honourable Minister of 
Education and Human Resources at  the  sitting  to  be  held  today, Tuesday 22 
July 2008 at 11.30 a.m. 

 
To ask the Honourable Minister of Education and Human Resources - 

 
Whether, in regard to the Black River area, he will state – 

 
(a) if the decision to convert the La Gaulette State Secondary 

School into a Training Centre has already been reviewed and if 
so, if the school will run classes up to the Higher School 
Certificate level; 
 

(b) the measures that are being taken to improve the pass rates at 
the Certificate of Primary Education examinations in the schools 
thereat, in particular, the Le Morne Government School; and 

 
(c) how the Zone d’Education Prioritaire Plus concept will apply to 

the schools thereat? 
 
 
 
 
 

 
R. R. Dowlutta 

      Clerk of the National Assembly 
 
 


